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On 27 March 2020, the London Foreign Exchange Joint Standing Committee (FXJSC) held an 
extraordinary meeting (via conference call) to discuss FX market conditions, functioning, and 
operational readiness in light of the developments in global financial markets resulting from the outbreak 
of Covid-19.  The meeting was conducted in accordance with the FXJSC’s Terms of Reference and 
Competition Guidelines.   
  

1. Month-End 

 The Chair highlighted the GFXC Issues Statement on FX Market Conditions1 released the 
previous day, and aimed at encouraging market participants to consider the potential 
impact of volatility of market functioning during the end-of-month (March) benchmark 
fixings.  

 
2. FX Market Functioning 

 Members observed that liquidity had improved since the previous meeting, and in particular 
in light of the announcement on 20 March by the major central banks of further 
enhancements to the provision of liquidity via the standing US dollar liquidity swap line 
arrangements, increasing frequency of 7-day maturity US dollar repo operations to daily2.  
Liquidity nevertheless remained challenging in places.  In particular, members noted a 
difference between the inter-bank market and the bank-to-client market, with spreads 
having widened more on the inter-bank market than the client-facing market. 

 Volumes traded on platforms had increased further since the previous meeting.  It was 
noted that demand for execution algorithms had increased, some market participants had 
increased their existing use of algorithms and others were using algorithms for the first time.  
Whilst market infrastructure remained functional, members noted the potential for strain if 
additional stresses were introduced during periods of heightened trading.  Operational 
capacity constraints due to working from home were also noted as a potential risk factor. 

 Members discussed the uncertain outlook for global economic conditions, including the 
impact of reduced trade flows, and the implications of that for future market activity.  

 
 
 
 
 

                                                      
1 GFXC Issues Statement on FX Market Conditions can be found here 
2 Bank of England Market Notice available at: https://www.bankofengland.co.uk/markets/market-
notices/2020/further-enhancements-to-the-provision-of-us-dollar-repo-operations-market-notice-
march-2020 
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